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"American Patients First" Blueprint

Since we published a Health Policy in Transit describing
the "American Patients First" policy blueprint, HHS
Secretary Alex Azar has been testifying in Congress on
the blueprint. Specifically, he recently told lawmakers
that the Administration is in favor of eliminating the
"complex system of rebates" that drug companies and
pharmacy-benefit managers use to negotiate and set
prices. Additionally, he has been promoting new
flexibility to support value-based contracting with
pharmaceutical companies.  

While both of these proposals are not directed at 
employers/purchasers they nonetheless could have strong
implications for the employer/purchaser market as well as
consumers.  

June 2018 Update

Access the May 24, 2018  "American Patients First"  
 Health Policy in Transit

In addition to the discussion regarding the elimination of
rebates, Secretary Azar has been touting the FDA's newly
released plan to make it easier for drug makers and
insurance companies to negotiate pricing deals based on
how well a drug works. The guidelines cover how
pharmaceutical companies can have conversations with
payers about value-based agreements.  Under such
arrangements, the amount a payer covers can be based on a
specific outcome - such as preventing hospitalizations -
instead of a flat fee. 

We may need to move toward a system without
rebates, where PBMs and drug companies just
negotiate fixed-price contracts. Such a system’s
incentives, detached from artificial list prices,
would likely serve patients far better. 

Secretary Azar in testimony before the Senate Health,

Education, Labor and Pensions Committee. 

The rebate system distorts the actual prices of drugs,

which only makes it harder for purchasers to know how

much they are or should be paying for drugs thus

hindering their contracting position and overall drug

management performance.  

Consumers have virtually no information on actual drug

prices and often have their cost share calculated on

artificially inflated prices with rebates reimbursed

elsewhere after-the-fact. 

With the elimination of rebates, there would be

increased transparency that would better enable

employers to steer patients toward higher-value drugs.  

Value-based contracting for drugs themselves could also

be beneficial for employers.  Ensuring that they only pay

for a drug when it does what it's supposed to do would

help to better align incentives among stakeholders.

Rebates are a complex issue but the current market is not

leading to better value for either purchasers or consumers.
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